

SUDBURY CATHOLIC DISTRICT SCHOOL BOARD

165A D'YOUVILLE STREET, SUDBURY, ONTARIO P3C 5E7 tel. (705) 673-5620 fax (705) 673-6670 http://www.sudburycatholicschools.ca

Via Email and Regular Mail

December 19, 2012

The Honourable Laurel Broten, MPP Minister of Education 22nd Floor, Mowat Block, Queen's Park 900 Bay Street Toronto, ON M7A 1L2 Email: minister.edu@ontario.ca

Dear Minister Broten:

Re: Sudbury Catholic District School Board (the Board) and the Canadian Union of Public Employees (CUPE) – Sudbury Local 1369

I regret to inform you that the Board and the CUPE Bargaining Unit have been unable to negotiate a renewal agreement. In regards to the negotiation of local items, there was not enough time and the CUPE national representative had no further dates available for negotiations prior to December 31, 2012. Furthermore, there was no agreement reached in regards to the *Putting Students First Act* and its impact on the collective agreement.

Please advise on any next steps.

Yours sincerely,

Jody Cameron Chair of the Board

c: Rick Bartolucci, MPP

Catherine McCullough, Director of Education and Secretary of the Board

Sudbury Catholic District School Board Trustees Gerry Grandbois, President, CUPE Local 1369

Anna Sweet, CUPE national representative

Dennis Bazinet, Superintendent of Business and Finance Suzanne Dubien, Senior Manager of Human Resources

Denis Faucher, Manager of Facility Services

Encl.